AUGUST 13, 2008

     A public hearing was called to order at 6:00 pm in the Town Office to set the Alternative Veterans Exemption Base amount to $12,000 Wartime, $20,000 Combat, $40,000 Disabled for a total of $72,000.

     Members present: William Carkner, David Fisher, Tony Cooper, Tim Thisse, Kevin Finnegan and Judy Hargrave – Town Clerk.

     Also present: Jeff Gilson, Mike Crowe, Tammy Hawkins, Laurie Shell and Kim Bisonette.

     The Town Clerk presented proof of publication on the public hearing.

     There was no public comment on the public hearing.

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to close the public hearing.

     The regular meeting was called to order at 6:10 pm.

     The Board reviewed the monthly bills. David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to pay the monthly bills. General # 313-349 for $6,074.29, Highway #104-120 for $106,671.20, Water #85-95 for $2,934.36, Sewer #20-24 for $7,715.38 and Light District #8 for $1,217.61. All were in favor.

     The Highway Supt meeting will be Thursday, they will discuss salt, sand and fuel expenses with the County.

     Communications: The Supervisor reported that the sales tax check was $63,465. The equalization rate was set at 84%

     Jeff Gilson gave the board an update on building permits that were issued. The Supervisor asked about the cleanup of Linda Armstrong’s property. Jeff will look into this matter.

     Old Business: David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to adopt setting the Alternative Veteran’s Exemption base amount to $12,000 Wartime, $20,000 Combat, $40,000 Disabled for a total of $72,000. Roll call vote as follows: David Fisher – Aye, Timothy Thisse – Aye, Tony Cooper – Aye, Kevin Finnegan – Aye and William Carkner – Aye, the motion duly passed.

     The skateboard park will not happen as the insurance would be very expensive for it.

     The security cameras are installed but not yet working at the community building.

     There is no update on the doors for the community building.

     Bill Barkley checked the stove at the community building, he didn’t find anything wrong with it but the pilot lights were low so he turned them up a little.

     The USDA proposal for the sewer project has been modified. The grant money was reduced to $78,000 and the interest rate dropped from 4.5% to 2.75%, this change would drop the user cost to $387 instead of $413.

     New Business: The Justice vacancy does not need to be filled by election and the Town can drop to one justice at the end of Murray Fisher’s unexpired term if they decide to do this.

     The roof on the water plant is still leaking, Tim will check into prices for fixing it.

     There will be a meeting on August 20th at 7 pm @ MWCS auditorium with the State DOT regarding the bridge on 345.

     Tony and David met with Judge Appleby and she would like an increase of $7,000 and she would like a $3,000 increase for the Court Clerk.

     The Board went into an executive session at 6:55 pm. The session ended at 7:26 pm with no votes taken.

     Tim Thisse made a motion, second by David Fisher to approve the minutes from the previous meeting. All were in favor.

     David Fisher made a motion, second by Tony Cooper to adjourn at 7:30 pm.

_____________________________

Judy Hargrave, Town Clerk

